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Library Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, 11/19/2024 

 

Attended at Hornell Public Library:              Submitted by G. Kelleher 

Garrett McGowan – BOT President 

 Gary Kelleher – BOT Secretary 

 Norm Ellis 

 Holly Hogan 

Pat Moore 

Denise Chilson – Director 

Excused: 

Mike McCumiskey – BOT Vice President 

Joe Liberto – BOT Chief Finance Officer 

Alex Hoffman 

Kate Santelli 

 

Regular meeting called to order at 5:02pm 

 

 Secretary’s Minutes: 

1. Motion made to approve October’s minutes by Norm, seconded by Pat.  Approved 

unanimously. 

 

At this time, Raymie Auman, V.P. of Maple City Financial Services, presented to the Board.  He  

had the appropriate parties sign a Non-Corporate Resolution, then introduced himself and 

described what his and Maple City Financial Services’ role will be with the Library.  He 

then fielded a few questions and departed the meeting. 

 

 Motion made by Pat, seconded by Norm, to pay the Library’s bills for the month. 

Approved unanimously. 

 

 Additionally, Joe submitted his Financial Report via email.  See Appendix B for the full report… 

 

 Director’s Report: 

1. For the full Director’s Report, see Appendix A. 
 

2. Denise discussed the infestation scare from last week… The Library has a clean bill of 

health from a professional exterminator! 
 

3. Denise discussed weeding that was occurring in certain sections of the Library based 

on book condition.  Any book deemed in poor condition were recycled. 
 

4. STLS Minimum Standards was discussed for our meetings.  A basic agenda should be 

posted online at least two weeks prior to a Board of Trustees meeting. 
 

5. A Long-Range Plan exists for the Library, but expires in 2026, so we’ll have to start 

thinking about that in the near future. 
 

6. The Library also needs a Strategic Plan, which we currently don’t have.  This will be 

discussed as part of our Board training next month. 
 

7. The Mission Statement on our Long-Range Plan doesn’t match the Mission Statement 

on our website.  This will be addressed at the January meeting after our training with 

Jen. 
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8. Follow-up with Joe and Mike on Fiscal Policy amendment recommendations will occur 

next month. 
 

9. Denise is still working on the budget, which is currently reflecting a 13% increase.  She 

is actively trying to get that number down! 
 

10. Denise updated the Board on some possible time she may have to take in the coming 

weeks / months for appointments.  She will keep the Board posted… 
 

11. Garrett McGowan shared that Trustee Kate Santelli resigned from the Board as of 19 

NOV 2024.  Possible options for a new Board of Trustees member was discussed. 
 

At this time, a Board member had to excuse themselves and our quorum ended, thus ending the 

formal meeting. 

 

The next Board meeting will be on Tuesday, December 17th at 5:00pm in the Hand-Saxon Room. 
 

Motion made to adjourn at 5:43pm. Moved by Garrett, seconded by Norm. Approved unanimously. 
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Appendix A: 
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Appendix  B: 
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